
Town of Washington


Board of Selectmen







MINUTES  

                                                                                           February 28, 2013
1.0       ASSEMBLY 
1.1      Meeting called to order at 7:00PM. 


1.2  Members: Guy Eaton Ken Eastman and Tom Marshall  

1.3  Visitors: 

2.0       MINUTES


Eastman motioned to approve the minutes of the February 21, 2013. Eaton seconded the motion. 


All voted in favor.  

Important Dates     -           

March 2nd – Meet the Candidates Night 7PM at the Town Hall, the Fire Auxiliary will provide light refreshments 

March 2nd – Snow Riders Appreciation Dance – 8PM to midnight at the Lodge. The dance is free and it is a BYOB party with a band to entertain. 

March 2nd- Conservation Commission, winter walk 10-12, meeting area Camp Morgan Lodge parking lot. Bring snow shoes if you have them there are extras to borrow, warm clothes and a trail mix ingredient. Contact Arin Mills with any questions, 495-1392

March 2nd – Supervisor’s of the Checklist 11:00-11:30am at the Town Hall for the purpose of corrections/additions to the checklist

March 5th – Planning Board 6:30PM at Town Hall 

March 9th – School Meeting 2PM at the Washington Elementary School 

March 12th – Annual Town Meeting 9am at the lodge 

Did You Know? 

The limited weight roads will be posted and go into effect March 1st
3.0 BUILDING AND PARKING PERMITS
3.1 Peter Demerchant-   TM#14-086, Jefferson Drive, proposed to construct a 28x28 garage.   Eaton had inspected and found the setbacks were in accordance with the Land Use Ordinance. Eaton motioned to approve the application. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY 

4.1  Barbara Dailey phoned to reserve the lodge next February for the Hillsboro Youth Group. Dagesse coordinated the dates and sent the application to Ms. Dailey. 

4.2 Rawson Jenkins emailed Dagesse with the date he would like to reserve the lodge. Dagesse penciled him in and is awaiting his application to have the Selectmen approve. 

4.3  Heather Kennett phoned to ask about a date to reserve the lodge. Dagesse assisted her with setting up a date and mailing an application. 

4.4 Lynda Roy said that in reference 6.1 to last weeks minutes the pistol permit money already is used to offset the Town budget. 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEAD AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS  

5.1 Ed Thayer: 


5.1.1. Wanted the Selectmen to be aware that the 6-ton limited weight signs will be posted on February 28th and go into effect on March 1st. 


5.1.2.  Wanted the Selectmen to know that the Public Works Department will be sending a letter to a resident informing the resident that he is not allowed to enter or remove items from the dumpsters/containers.  

5.2 Michelle Dagesse:


5.2.1. Provided the Department heads with a copy of their year to date budget. 


5.2.2. Reported that she had completed the Labor Summary Report for the Town. 


5.2.3. Reported that she completed the Primex audit checklist. 


5.2.4. Provided the Selectmen with a copy of the warrant in preparation for Town meeting. 


5.2.5. Transcribed a letter from the Selectmen to a Millen Pond Road property owner in regards to a dock that sits in the Town’s right-of-way. 

5.3 Chief Marshall: 


5.3.1. Reported that he had delivered a letter written by the Public Works and Police Department to a Washington resident informing them of rules at the transfer station and that no dumpster diving is allowed. 

6.0 Public Appointments: 


6.1 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED 

7.1  A copy of Waste and Recycling News – Forward to Thayer 

7.2 A copy of Legislative Bulletin, #10-  Public reading file 

7.3 Application from Smith Youth Group for the rental of the lodge. – See 9.1 

7.4 A copy of a letter from Upton & Hatfield responding to a letter from the Selectmen’s Office for the yearly audit. – Filed for the audit 

7.5 A certified letter from PSNH forwarding an application for abatement- Forward to the Assessors 

7.6 Letter from Log Pro, Inc. – Forward to the Forestry Committee 

7.7 A proof copy of the Town Report – Filed 

7.8 Public hearing notice for LGC Health Trust – Filed 

7.9 Email from Maura MacNeil regarding coordinating a visit from some New England College student to the Town Meeting. – Filed 

7.10 Information from Pontine Theatre – Filed 

7.11 Email from Kim Brewster regarding property liability trust informing the town that they use American Appraisal- Filed 




8.0 Old Business  

8.1 

9.0 New Business 
9.1  Eastman motioned to approve the application of Smith Church Youth Group. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

9.2 Dagesse will coordinate a meeting with the moderator for next Thursday evening. 

10.0    DISBURSEMENTS APPROVED

10.1 The Board approved cheques for payroll of $7,466.33 and vendor checks in the amount of $176,971.52 March 1, 2013. 

11.0  ADJOURNMENT 

11.1 Marshall motioned to adjourn at 7:43PM. Eastman seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 
Respectfully,

Michelle Dagesse

Secretary for the Board of Selectmen 
PAGE  
2

